07/10/14

Interesting bills, proposals - DC Booth

Folks, 

Just a quick note and update!

Please read the letter from April Gregory, Executive Director, DC Booth Society containing a lot of positive news regarding the National Fish Hatchery System and the mitigation hatcheries. In reading April's note - notice that even though Congress is moving ahead to protect the National Fish Hatchery System the Service's Directorate continues to work at closing hatcheries. 

In DC Booth's case it appears that the Directorate is trying to move forward and transfer Fisheries artifacts out of the DC Booth hatchery/archives - then transfer the employees - thus effectively closing the hatchery. I hope everyone realizes that as you move forward with your legislative bills and your efforts to change Fisheries priorities etc - that the Service's Directorate is doing everything they possibly can to close the hatcheries - especially before appropriation language or bills have been signed and in place. Also - based on the history of this Directorate - more then likely they will continue to try and close these hatcheries even after appropriation language or bills are in place directing the Directorate to keep the hatcheries open. Stay alert and stay focused on the hatcheries.

I strongly recommend that as you discuss hatchery situations with members of the Directorate you take whatever they say with a grain of salt. Only rely on legislation and appropriation language - and then still be careful! 

http://www.ngatu692.com/Hatchery.html
Take it easy!

Rick Nehrling

Letter to Secretary Jewell Re: D.C. Booth Historic Fish Hatchery and Archives (PDF)

House Bill FY 2015.pdf
and FY 2015 appropriations language: http://appropriations.house.gov/uploadedfiles/bills-113hr-sc-ap-fy2015-interior-subcommitteedraft.pdf
